GRANITE BAY MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL
APPROVED MEETING MINUTES FOR
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2009
Eureka Union School District Office, 5455 Eureka Road, Granite Bay

Call to Order 7:02PM
Pledge of Allegiance

Introduction of MAC Members

A. MAC members present were Virg Anderson (Chair), Eric J. Teed-Bose,
Eric Sanchez (Vice-Chair), Dr. Gloria Freeman, David L. Gravlin, Walt
Pekarsky, and Robert Enos (Secretary).

B. Also present were Fourth District Supervisor Kirk Uhler and his District
Director Brian Jagger.

Approval of February 4, 2009 MAC Agenda
A motion was made (and seconded) to approve the February 4, 2009 Agenda. The
motion passed (7-0).

Approval of Minutes: January 7, 2009
No motion was made due do to the fact that no quorum of members present at the
previous Granite Bay MAC meeting existed.

Public Comment

Placer County Sheriff’'s Deputy Clark announced that several arrests have been
made in connection with a- string of burglaries in the Granite Bay area. The
arrests occurred because a homeowner had surprised the perpetrators and was able
to obtain a license plate number that enabled them to be caught later in the day.
The burglars were in their mid-twenties and said to be cooperating with
authorities. Deputy Clark asked citizens to remain vigilant, watch for suspicious
cars, and set your alarms.

Supervisor’s Report

Forth District Supervisor Kirk Uhler commented on the recent MAC
appointments. He complimented the community because there were thirty-three-
(33) applicants, which was the largest number of applicants for any office in
Placer County ever. Supervisor Uhler said that all of the applicants were
qualified. Of the five new members selected, he selected those that made up a
cross-section of the community residing in different areas and with a diversity of
backgrounds. The reason why there were new members is that new guidelines for
the Board of Supervisors require that each time a Supervisor is elected or re-
elected, all of the MAC member’s terms must end.

The new MAC Members are Eric J. Teed-Bose, Eric Sanchez, Dr. Gloria
Freeman, and David L. Gravlin. The returning members are Virg Anderson and
Walt Pekarsky. Robert Enos also returned as MAC Secretary.



10.

Another very serious matter that Supervisor Uhler discussed was the
$48,000,000,000.00 State Budget deficit. Supervisor Uhler stated that they in
local government are doing everything possible to anticipate what that deficit will
do locally. His office is currently working with experts and employee
representatives to protect Placer County services and individual employees of the
County.

Supervisor Uhler also announced the next Granite Bay Community Plan update
meeting would be held on February 11, 2009, at 7:00 p.m., at the Church of
Resurrection.

Taken out of order was Supervisor Uhler’s introduction of the newest Planning
Commission member Jeff Moss. Mr. Moss resigned his position on the Fire
Board to serve on the Planning Commission.

MAC Committee Reports
Deferred Pending New Committee Assignments.

Action Items
A. Selection of New MAC Chair and Vice-Chair

A motion was made and seconded to approve Virg Anderson as the new
Chairman of the Granite Bay MAC. The motion passed (7-0).

A motion was made and seconded to approve Eric Sanchez as the new Vice-
Chairman of the Granite Bay MAC. The motion passed (7-0).

Informational Non-Action Items

A. Douglas Blvd. and Lakeland/Mooney Drive Improvement Project

Ms. Kellen C. Prindiville, P.E., with the Placer County Department of Public
Works, presented an update on the planned intersection improvement project at
Douglas Blvd., and Mooney Drive in Granite Bay. The proposed design will
improve the intersection’s safety by widening Douglas Blvd., to include left turn
pockets in both the east and westbound directions. In the last year their have been
nineteen (19) accidents with ten (10) resulting in injury. To deal with this type of
hazard the improvements will include a left on green turn signal as opposed to the
yield left turn on green. The project will also update the signal poles and mast
arms to current standards and provide proper lighting for the intersection. The
bike lane along the North side of Douglas Blvd. will remain.

The project will be funded by Proposition 1B funds and the bid package is
approximately 90% complete. $500,000 is the total price for the project with
$150,000 going to environmental study and the remaining $350,000 going to
construction.






